PWLLHELI MOORING & BERTH HOLDERS ASSOCIATION
January 2012 Newsletter

The days are starting to lengthen and the new sailing season will soon be upon us. What will it bring?

Hafan Fees and charges.

· Marina berthing fees are down by 7.5% for existing berth holders who notify their intention to renew by mid January, 2012.

· Berthing fees frozen for new berth holders and other charges frozen.

· Re launching charges from the hard are also down 7.5%.

· Payment by Direct Debit is now available for an extra charge .

· No charge for electricity whilst on hard for serviced berth holders.

Harbour Fees and charges

· Mooring fees increased by approx 5%, (the first rise for several years)

· Visitor rates reduced

Facilities

· New tractor acquired  and a new 50 tonne hoist expected by mid summer 2012

· Refurbishment of the gents showers expected later in 2012

Dredging & Navigation

· 50,000 tonnes to be removed from Harbour entrance in April, 2012

· Bed leveling of approach channel where necessary in Spring 2012

· Main channel dredge in September, 2012

· Outer line of mooring piles to be removed in the next few months to relocate the channel into natural deeper water. Mooring holders to be allocated alternative moorings or berths in the Hafan

Why has this suddenly happened? There has been continual pressure by your Committee making the  Harbour Authority aware of the inaccurate Marina “Waiting List”. Also the strong feelings of the PMBHA members about the lack of adequate dredging (sadly resulting in berth holders and friends leaving Pwllheli and often boating altogether) were made known.  Most importantly though, the two meetings held last year, with Llyr Jones, Senior Manager, Economy and Community and Barry Davies, Maritime & Country parks Officer, brought home to them the members strong feelings that Gwynedd Council has continued to take nearly £1m per annum from the Marina but failed to adequately maintain and re-invest in it. Llyr and Barry reported to the main Gwynedd Council Board the consequences of these failings and the likely consequences that will result. Llyr and Barry have agreed to meet us again at our next AGM.

The strength of the PMBH has undoubtedly been a major factor in the Council acting this year. The strength of the PMBHA is the membership numbers. Many thanks for your support.

Please renew your membership and ask your neighboring mooring or berth holders to join. If you are not already a member and are reading this please join now.

I hope the weather is good and the sailing even better in 2012
David Dewsbury      

Chairman PMBHA

NB.  Not returned your Hafan Berth renewal form - DO SO NOW TO GET YOUR 7.5% DISCOUNT

